
 

                  PORTLAND HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
                               P. O. Box 98, Portland, CT 06480   
 

       M A R C H   2 0 0 7  N E W S L E T T E R 

 

                                                                                                                  
 

 
PRESIDENT’S LETTER -  Martha Lutecki, 342-3212 
 
 Another busy year has begun with interesting programs and projects on the calendar.  We want to 
thank all the wonderful people who helped to make our Society and Museum successful last year, and look 
forward to working with you this year. 
 
 At our February meeting, the Nominating Committee presented three additional members for the 
Board of Directors: Bernadette “Bernie” Dillon, Eugene “Gene” Sullivan, and Linda Cunningham, and 
George Law for the Finance Board to replace Don Goodrich.  We are sorry to report that Don has resigned as 
he moved out of the area.  We will greatly miss his expertise in financial matters and his knowledge of Port-
land’s history.   Although he’ll be missed, he has promised to stay involved in some way or another. 
 
If members would like to be more involved, the following committees invite you to join them:  
 
Museum Committee- collects and catalogs artifacts  Refreshments-organizes refreshments for programs/openings 
Exhibits-develops ideas for museum exhibits/displays Membership-collects/transmits dues, maintains membership   
Docents-people with interest in/knowledge of town  records 
 history able to work occasionally at museum Publications-publicity, quarterly newsletter 
Historic Sites-oversees town historic buildings/sites, Tag Sale-works toward successful May Town-Wide Sale Day 
 responds to demolition ordinances  Callander House-oversees maintenance of museum/grounds 
Programs-arranges programs for monthly meetings Ways & Means-develops and implements fundraising actions 
 

Persons interested in joining any of the above committees should call me at 860-342-3212 or email me at 
<mlutecki@yahoo.com>.  I also welcome your suggestions for exhibits and programs. 
 
We hope to see you at the Museum and at our programs this year! 
 
 

 

      11TH  ANNUAL TOWN-WIDE TAG SALE 
      SATURDAY, MAY 12, 2007 

The Museum Christmas show was open every 
Sunday in December drawing many visitors from 
near and far.   
 
Pictured is Marie Keser’s hand-crafted colonial;  
Maurice Barksdale’s one-room schoolhouse, and 
Fran DiNalale’s Country Store.  
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  -         - Endowment, as  of  11/2/06   is       $229,394.27  

PROPOSED BUDGET - 2007  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 The 2007 Historical Society Calendar “Yesterday & Today”   
     Tour Four Centuries of Portland Homes 
 
The theme of this year’s calendar is the Historical Society’s October 22, 
2006 House Tour, which featured eleven buildings in Portland, one 
18th century, five 19th century, two 20th century and three 21st century 
structures.  These included eight residences, two homes converted to 
commercial use, and a church.  For the 12th month, the Betty Keser 
Scott Garden at the Callander House Museum was chosen.  The cen-
terfold of the calendar features photos of exhibits by five local artists 
and collectors which were on display at 329 Main Street on the day of 
the tour. 
 
                                  Order yours now! (see page 5)      

Open House Tour -  
 Sue Anderson, Chairperson 
 
Thanks for your wonderful response to our Open House Tour event!  
It was a huge success, and with your support of it, we raised ap-
proximately $6,200 to benefit the programs of the Portland Historical 
Society and the operation of the Society’s Museum.  Our ticket sales 
totaled 362. 
 
A very special thank you to all of the homeowners who graciously 
opened their homes, the exhibitors for allowing us to showcase their 
crafts and collectibles, the committee and docents for all of their hard 
work, the garden clubs and local florists and garden centers for their 
generous donations, Business and Legal Reports of Old Saybrook  
for the printing of the tickets, Ed Richardson, for identifying the Nota-
ble Trees featured on the tour, the bakers in the High School class 
for their cookie donations, the  Trinity Church for the facilities that 
were loaned to us, and to everyone who supported and helped with 
this event. 
 
It was indeed a wonderful afternoon, (even the weather was in our 
favor), when the historic town of Portland showed off its old and new 
homes to visitors from every corner of the state and beyond.  We 
even attracted visitors from Florida and Rhode Island! 
 
Thanks, again, to everyone who helped make this such a memora-
ble event! 
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                           ATTENTION!   
  DOLL HOUSES AND TRAINS ARE COMING! 
              Holiday opening, Sunday, Dec. 3,  2 to 4 pm 
          (Houses for display?  Call museum at 342-5455) 

 NOTE ABOUT MEMBERSHIP DUES 
    
 The number above your name on this Newsletter address 
  label indicates the last year for which your dues have     
  been paid.  If in doubt about membership status, please  
  call Bill Frisbie, 860-342-0303. 

Museum Visit 
 
Beverly Montgomery and Linda Juliani of the 
Madison Historical Society visited the museum re-
cently to return to Portland the diary of former resi-
dent  C. N. Murray, which was found  in their col-
lection.  Four small books dated 1868, 1871, 1872 
and 1873 record his days.  Murray was the Master 
of a schooner in the coastal trade.  The diaries 
contain details of his freight: coal, lumber, brown-
stone and hay, ship condition and the all important 
sailing weather.  There are many familiar ports 
listed, and  where the next load might be from.  
We believe Murray lived at the corner of Prospect 
and Summer Streets 

NOTES.   .   . 
 
Pat Crowther, our volunteer Callander House 
maintenance official, has repainted the garage and 
is now replacing the entry porch plastic and 
screens with attractive storm and screen windows.   
He has also been overseeing the removal of the 
in-ground oil tank  and its replacement with an 
above ground model that meets modern codes 
and is in the style of the house. 
 
 
Museum Gifts 
 
When Hyime Paley heard about our shortage of 
mannequins for the wedding gown display, he de-
voted a day to search out discarded ones, and 
presented us with 3 more  forms for our display. 
 
 

Docent News - Mary Ann Dolan 
 
At the end of September I  had the opportunity to 
attend a Docent Symposium held at the Long Hill 
Estate in Middletown, organized by their docent 
group, and funded by a grant from the Connecticut 
Humanities Council. 
 
Volunteers from over 20 local museums attended, 
and many ideas for increasing the number of vol-
unteers and making them comfortable with their 
duties were shared.   
 
One idea was to involve students in the museum 
docent group.  Some local museums have created 
docent teams that include middle school or high 
school students along with a parent or grandpar-
ent.  They found that the adults were able to share 
their experience of growing up in the town, and the 
students benefited from the interaction. 
 
It’s also a unique experience to add to those col-
lege applications!  If you or someone you know is 
interested in this sort of opportunity, please call me 
at 342-0594. 
 



PORTLAND HISTORY 
 Thomas R. Pickering  (1831-1895) 
Inspired by a question from a Canadian about Port-
land’s “important Thomas R. Pickering”, we offer 
this Beers’ Biographical Record, published in 1908. 
 
The Honorable Thomas Richard Pickering, whose death 
occurred February 21, 1895, was a citizen of promi-
nence in the State of Connecticut and of National repu-
tation, a man whose force of character and true worth 
brought him to the front.  His birth took place in Man-
chester, England, the family being of Norman ancestry.  
His father, Thomas Pickering, a mechanical engineer of 
Manchester, came to the United States late in the 
1830s, his family, consisting of his wife and two children, 
Thomas R. and Mary, following him to this country.  
Mary is now the widow of William Marshall, and resides 
at Meriden, Ct.  The mother died soon after arrival in the 
new home, and later Mr. Pickering (Sr.) remarried, Wil-
liam H.  Pickering of Hartford being a son  
of that union. 
 
For some time Thomas Pickering (Sr.) 
followed mechanical engineering, but 
he finally went into the tea and coffee  
business in New York.  His son and  
namesake was sent to the best 
schools his father could afford, and as 
a youth worked for his father in the 
store, but this did not agree with him, 
as his natural bent was toward me-
chanics.   
 
[Pickering’s first enterprise was the manufacture of ve-
locipedes (bicycles).  He was the first designer to add 
wire spokes to the wheels.  As a result, his light cycles 
were very popular.]  
 
Since those days, his great invention, the Pickering 
Governor, has been known and is in use all over the 
world.  The first model was formed by the youth at his 
bench, with the crudest of tools, and can be seen in the 
Patent Office in Washington, with the spring that, for 
want of a better, the young inventor took from a pair of 
hoops like those worn by the women of that time.  This 
invention proved a success, a company for its manufac-
ture was formed in Portland, the inventor being made 
president thereof, and thus he became known over the 
country;  the Pickering governor is now in use on almost 
every steam engine manufactured.  [(Model in Callander 
Museum).  His brick factory still stands on 
Pickering Street.] 

In 1876 Mr. Pickering was selected by the government 
as a  commissioner  to  the  Centennial  Exposition,  and  
later was sent to the Paris Exposition, representing the 
company and his country with the greatest credit.  With-
out regard to politics he was again selected, when a 
commissioner was required to be sent to Australia, and 
to Vienna, Mr. Pickering being considered the best 
qualified for the position.  During the progress of the 
Centennial Exposition, Mr. Pickering issued a pamphlet 
on Connecticut exhibits that attracted widespread atten-
tion and increased his fame.  When the great Cotton 
Centennial was held at New Orleans, he was appointed 
assistant commissioner.  He was decorated by the Em-
peror of Austria with the Order of Franz Joseph, and by 
the President of France with the cross of the Legion of 
Honor.  Mr. Pickering never sought political honors, but 
was elected to the Senate in the fall preceding his 
death.     
 
Thomas R. Pickering first married Miss Elizabeth                  
Bird, a native of Hunterdon, N. J., who died in 1865, the 

mother of two children:  Adelaide, the first of these, 
died in 1890;  she married Dr. George Lunney, of 
Washington, D.C., who died when his child was but 
three years old, and the child was adopted by the 
present Mrs. Pickering, who had his name changed 
to T. Lunney Pickering;  Joseph B., the second, died 
of typhoid fever, which he contracted at the Centen-
nial Exposition, in 1876, when eighteen years old.   
 
[A memorial to Pickering’s daughter Adelaide, the 
tower clock on Trinity Church, is still visible.]   

 
The second marriage of Mr. Pickering was to Miss Myra 
Davis, a native of New Jersey, who now lives in Portland 
in the elegant home (337 Main Street) where she and 
her late husband had delighted to dispense a generous 
hospitality, for the Senator had hosts of friends all over 
the country and also in foreign lands.  
 
Pickering was a member of many clubs and associa-
tions.  Quiet and unostentatious in his manner of living, 
he was most liberal and gave abundantly to every chari-
table enterprise.  Portland lost, in the death of Senator  
Thomas R. Pickering, one of its most useful and distin-
guished citizens. 
 
[Pickering’s funeral was a major occasion in the state.  
The service at Trinity Church drew the Connecticut Gov-
ernor, and the entire State Senate.  Three hundred fold-
ing chairs had to be provided for the service.  His family 
plot is in Trinity Cemetery.]  
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 SELECTED ITEMS FROM THE CALLANDER HOUSE CUPBOARD 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
-----�----------------------------------------------�---------------------------------�---------------------------------�----------------------- 

        

Robert McDougall’s 
“Images of Portland”- 
128 pages illustrating 
the town’s past. 
Every Portlander’s 
coffee table needs a 
copy at $20. 
 

Callander House 
Stoneware Jar - a 
1997 memento 
commemorating 
the gift of the  
Callander House 
as Portland’s His-
tory Museum. 
Jars are $25. 

 
Decorative Linen  Tea 
Towel with Portland 
Scenes in maroon and 
white available for $6 
each. 
(Towels have a rod 
pocket for easy hang-
ing.) 

Portland  Notepads 
and Meshomasic 
Videos. 
Notepads of 50 pgs. 
with 5 Town Scenes 
are $3 per pad. 
 
John LeShane’s 
Video of Portland’s 
State Forest is $5. 

Magnets  (approx. 1-3/4”x 2-5/8”) of 40+ views of Portland Postcard 
Scenes available at $2 each, 3 for $5, and a set of 20 for $30.  Call 
Sue Anderson, (860) 342-0433 for more details. 

To order any of the above items, list here and mail in the enclosed envelope: 

Name___________________________________         

Address__________________________________  

City, ST, Zip _____________________________ 

Phone ___________________________________ 

 

Send to:  Portland Historical Society, Inc. 
     P. O. Box 98 
     Portland, CT 06480-0098 
Make check payable to:   

 Portland Historical Society 

Postage:  Please add $2 for each $12 of order 

Quantity                 Item                                Price          Total 
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Sue Anderson’s Coloring & Activity 
Book of Portland History.  56 pages 
Great gift  for ages  3 to 9  -  $5. 

St. Clements - the 
Chronicle of a Con-
necticut River Castle. 
by Prudence Taylor 
and T.J. Palmer. 
Available at $15. 

2007 Portland Heritage Calendar 
celebrating “Yesterday & Today”, 
Tour of Four Centuries of Port-
land Homes & buildings. 
Calendars are available  at $6. 
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 SOCIETY OFFICERS 
              2006 
 
                  President  -  Martha Lutecki 
               Vice President  -  Mary Ann Dolan 
                   Secretary  -  Ruth Freeburg 
                  Treasurer  -  James McCabe 
                  
                           DIRECTORS 
  
                        Susanne Anderson 
      Robert McDougall 
        Joan Guilmette 
 
     FINANCE BOARD 
 
       Donald Goodrich 
          Pat Crowther 
          James Elder 
 
 

        Newsletter! 

CALENDAR  .   .  . 
 (All programs are held at the Portland Library, Mary Flood Room, 
 at 7:30 pm,, unless otherwise indicated.) 
 

November 5 -  Museum open house - 2 to 4 pm. 

November 14 - Annual meeting & potluck supper at  
 Hemlock Grange - Please bring a casserole or salad to 
 serve 6 - 8  people and your own set-ups.  The Board 
 will provide desserts and beverages. 
December 3 -  Museum open house 2 to 4 pm.    

 HOLIDAY TRAIN, DOLL HOUSE AND TOY EXHIBIT! 

December 10 - Holiday exhibit open 2 to 4 pm. 

December 17 - Holiday exhibit open 2 to 4 pm. 

December 27 - Holiday exhibit open 2 to 4 pm. 

January 7 - Holiday exhibit open 2 to 4 pm. 

January 23 -  Video presentation of Portland’s 100th  

 Anniversary Celebration in 1941. 

 

NEWSLETTER  -  Phyllis and Bill Frisbie, 11-8-06        1830 Wedding Gown of Julia Lansing Kelsey 
      Loaned by Carolyn R. Johnson 


